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 Storms Intramurals


Nicholas J. Bernardi





Once again, Kappa Delta Rho’s Alpha Gamma chapter has dominated the University of Detroit Mercy intramural scene.  As usual KDR has produced a team for every IM activity.  So far this fall, KDR has continued to produce a reputation as a force to be reckoned with in the sporting world.


Beginning in September with Home Run Derby tournament, brother Mark Fazi crushed the competition with his huge forearms, collecting a grand total of 20 home runs, leaving his opponents in a cloud of dust.  David Powell, the next closest competitor, only had a measly six homeruns.  After Fazi single handedly brought home a victory for , we would fearlessly continue the theme of victory in other team sports.  


	Sand-Volley ball was the next sport waiting to be dominated.  Led by team captain, David “Duff” Hoppe,  ran up the scores on every team on their way to the Championship game and certainly did not let off until the trophy was in our hands.


	Next, and most importantly the reason you are reading this article, is the Flag Football season.  This year all eyes were on the two teams from last year’s championship game, B.E.A.T. and .  For back-to-back seasons these two teams had faced each other for the rights to be called Intramural Flag Football Champions.  Both times, victory was decided by a touchdown or less.  This year, after both teams had completed undefeated seasons, would be no different.  After B.E.A.T. was quoted and published in the Varsity News as “Guaranteeing Victory,”  became determined to put an end to their regime.  Game day arrived, and as usual ’s defense dominated by holding B.E.A.T. to only a single score in the first half, while their offence, lead by quarterback Josh Reiter, posted 21 points.  The second half maintained the tenacity of the first and the  defense continued to maintain their forceful presence allowing only a score on the last play of the game making the final score 21-14.  This meant team would proceed to the state tournament for the second year in a row.


	This year the state tournament was hosted by Western Michigan, in Kalamazoo.  Alumnus Jared Vanderweele and his parents (Mr. and Mrs. Vanderweele) were extremely hospitable in letting the team stay in their home for the weekend.  After two days and six games of flag football,  lost in the semi finals and came back to Detroit with a 3rd place finish for Intramural Flag Football in the state of Michigan.


	Since then, conquered the Indoor Volleyball season collecting another championship title and maintained a respectable 5-on-5 Basketball losing in the second round of the playoffs.


	All in all, Kappa Delta Rho’s Intramural participation has been quite impressive as we’ve taken home 4 out of 5 championship titles this semester and continue to be on the look out for more next semester.  





























Consul’s Corner


Brendan J. Mullane


Consul


The Alpha Gamma chapter has had an exciting few months. Our Alumni have officially formed an Alumni Corporation. A large portion of the startup cost was raised by the chapter through working concessions for various Detroit sports teams. With the success of the Detroit Tigers this summer, the chapter was able to raise more than $4,000 working their concession stands. The fundraisers have been a tremendous amount of fun and have strengthened bonds between brothers, and have also helped support our newly-founded Alumni Corporation as well as the active chapter. Since our inception as a chapter at the University of Detroit Mercy, we have continually held the highest GPA on campus. Alpha Gamma has been able to overcome newly imposed university recruitment regulations and was able to hand out 16 bids this fall, potentially doubling the active brotherhood�! Alpha Gamma continues to have strong involvement with the Detroit community, actively lending service to major community events such as Angel’s Night and the Detroit Project while not forgetting university service projects such as Safety Street. 




















Service Update


Bryan Vos


Junior Tribune





The brothers of Kappa Delta Rho had an excellent semester in community service.  With 17 active members at the beginning of the semester, we were able to log about 150 hours of community service.  In the spirit of Halloween, the brothers participated in some classic service events building a haunted house for the University of Detroit Mercy’s annual Safety Street and keeping the streets of Detroit safe with annual event Angel’s Night where the brothers drove thru the streets looking for trouble.  In November, six brothers formed an impromptu band deemed “The Bro-bots” to play for Sigma Sigma Sigma’s annual “Rockin’ for Robbie” philanthropy event.  Finally, the fraternity was able to collect over 300 food items from campus residents to donate to a food bank in Detroit for the holiday season.  The success of our community service this year was due to a great amount of participation from each of the brothers.








Rushing and Pledging in Fall 2006


Alex Gallegos


Senior Tribune


	This fall’s rush was a very successful this fall term. With an average of 12 people coming to every rush event, we managed to pledge 13, now new brothers. Traditional events such as Xochimilco’s in southwest Detroit have still been proven effective.  Also, this year newer events like ultimate Frisbee seemed to be the main attraction drawing attraction to perspective pledges. Other events such as Buffalo Wild Wings and Casino Night still managed to pull in the interest of other potential people.  Aside from formal rush, informal rush events, such as intramural sports and outside activities, helped boost formal rush attendance a great deal. Participation from incoming freshmen and upper classmen showed the interest in our organization in joining us on the field.  After Rush had finished there was 13 people to accept their bids and crossover into the fraternity.  Under the teachings of Junior Tribune Bryan Vos the new members were inducted into the fraternity on Crossover on December 1, 2006.  With the new members joining the organization, they almost doubled the amount of brothers in the fraternity.  Congratulations to our new brothers.


Now that winter rush is coming soon,  plans to continue to bring in quality brothers into the Alpha Gamma chapter at the University of Detroit Mercy. 





Brotherhood


Devon Ezop


Pontifex





This was a grand semester in terms of brotherhood.  With a higher need to excel in rush, brothers all stepped up to the plate to help make it happen.  Besides rush, brothers were engaged in festivities that include fundraising, rock painting, and typical brotherly shenanigans.  This year’s rocks were great.  They portrayed stoplights, playboys, and Christmas gifts.  Midway through the semester it was time for the annual brother lock-in.  This was a great time for alumni, current brothers, and pledges to get to know each other on a more relaxed basis and made for some memorable moments.  As your pontiff for the past year, I would like to say thank you to all the brothers that helped me and the brotherhood.  Thanks to all and good luck!
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We’re On The Web!


Visit us at


http://es.udmercy.edu/~kappadeltarho











From the Desk of the Editor


Rory T.  J. Dorow


Propraetor


Now that the Fall Term for 2006 has ended, looking back on it the semester few by.  The fraternity contributed to the community thru various events and activities.  Brotherhood and bonding has been exceptional and many new brothers were inducted.








�











The fraternity continues to grow as a one establishing new goals along the way.  With the closing of this semester I as well as the rest of the fraternity is readily waiting for the next one to start.








Social Life


Mark Fazi


Social Chair


The Fall of 2006 was another success for Kappa Delta Rho in terms of the party scene. We kicked off the year with the Foam Party, the Anything But Clothes Party, and the Stop Light Party, which were all a big success. These parties help get Kappa Delta Rho on all the minds of the incoming freshmen and helped out with rush. These were parties that everyone wanted to attend and did we ever see them come. They came out wanting to discover how the people in Detroit partied and they got what they were looking for.


November was a month of having fun and getting to know the pledges. We started off the month with the Alumni-Brotherhood Lock-in. This was a time for us brothers to unwind and have a little break from risk managing duties that were put upon us in the beginning of the year, thanks to all the alumni who helped out with risk managing. The next major event was the Kappa Beta Gamma Mixer.  Here we got to socialize with one of the sororities on campus, bonding and becoming more acquainted with another organization.


As the semester came down to the end we finished it off with the annual Semi-Formal, or as some people call it Boons Ball. This year we didn’t go to our usual restaurant but rather changed things up and went to Jacks in St. Clair Shores. Here we were able to unwind and gather as a brotherhood for one last time for the semester.
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Alpha Gamma’s New Alumni Corporation


Kevin Degrood


President – Alpha Gamma Alumni Corporation


	In May of 2006, the Alpha Gamma Alumni Corporation officially became an entity within the state of Michigan.  After years of attempting to set up this organization, it has finally happened with the help of several Alpha Gamma alumni.  The first Board of Directors was elected earlier this year:





President:  Kevin DeGrood ‘04


Vice President:  Steve Kontos ‘03


Treasurer:  Aaron McLean ‘03


Secretary:  Brad Brzuchalski ‘02


Public Relations:  Steve Bardelline ’03 (replaced later by Andy Biske ’06 due to career situation)





In these early days of the Corporation’s existence we have accomplished several goals already but still have much we need to accomplish.  The main goal of or Corporation will be to one day own the fraternity house that so many of us have called our home.  While this is our main objective the Corporation has many other goals, goals that include:


	


Own and maintain the fraternity house


Create a network in which members will be able to contact brothers from anywhere


Generate a scholarship fund which will provide funds for incoming freshman, active brothers, and alumni for post-graduate schooling


Conduct alumni events in which alumni can meet up with old friends 


Establish a strong connection between the alumni and active brotherhood by properly communicating all events that the fraternity holds





These goals are all lofty goals that we feel can be accomplished with the help of all the brothers, active and alumni alike.  Alpha Gamma has always been an organization which was goal oriented and now we have several goals in our sights.  Our organization can only thrive on the help and shoulders of its alumni, so whether it is donating your time, knowledge, or financial aid, the Corporation needs your help so please help us achieve our goals.  It is now in your hands alumni, as the Board has given us a stepping stone in which to make this organization great so let’s do it – HONOR SUPER OMNIA!





Check out our new website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.kdr-ag.com" ��www.kdr-ag.com� for updates on events and a forum to post events!!
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Kappa Delta Rho, Alpha Gamma Chapter appreciates support from our readers.  We are accepting monetary donations to help meet the cost of printing this newsletter.  Donations can be sent to the house (the address is in the top left corner of this page).  We thank you for your support!
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